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9th July 2019 

The General Manager 

Lithgow City Council 

P.O. Box 19 

Lithgow NSW 2790

Years 
....................................... 

The Secretary

6 Watson Ave., 

Cullen Bullen NSW 2790

Re:- CULLEN BULLEN PROGRESS HALL

Dear Sir,

The purpose of this letter is to put Council on notice that the Cullen Bullen Progress 

Association will not be able to function as a viable unit in the near future. The reason is the 

fact that there are no persons in the community that are prepared to step up and keep it 

going. At the moment there are only six active members and two of them are over 80 years.

The problem was brought to a crisis point with the unexpected and sudden passing of our 

Treasurer Mr John Ceasar recently.

We do not wish to fold but it is inevitable this will mean the hall will not be able to keep the 

doors open. The lions share of our limited fund raising is eaten up with insurances and 

Council charges. In the interests of the community we suggest that Council takes over the 

responsibility for the hall as it is the focal point ofthe Village and is regularly used for 

funerals and other functions.

I look forward to your positive reply.

Many thanks 

])n~ 
Beth Bulkeley 

Asst. Secretary.
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